## Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

September 13, 2017

Members Present: Neal Crites

Larry Wiersma Carl Licopoli

Donald Obuchowski

Amanda Kral

The meeting was opened at 4:00 P.M. by Neal Crites.

The first order of business was the approval of minutes from the monthly Sewer Commissioner meeting from August 9, 2017. Larry made a motion, Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Wal-Mart- (Northbridge):

- As of August 31, Northbridge has handed over their pump station to the Town of Sutton Sewer Department.
- There are 3 dwellings that are also interested in tying into the sewer system.

The next order of business: I & I Study:

- The I & I study has been completed.
- BETA Engineering will be filing their findings with the DEP.
- The next step will be fixing the findings of the I & I Study. The first will be the broken manhole covers.

The next order of business: Correspondence:

- Whitinsville Water District sent a letter regarding raising their rates in June 2018. The next order of business: Old Business.
  - The Town of Sutton Sewer Department is waiting to hear from WPI regarding bringing sewer to the center of town.
  - The goal is to have a plan for the Annual Town Meeting.
  - The FOG pamphlets and letter regarding sub pumps have been uploaded to our website and will be mailed in the next billing.

The next order of business: New Business.

- Next meeting will be the Fall Town Meeting on October 16, 2017.
- The article regarding the Dudley Gendron connection fee will be presented at the Fall Town Meeting.

Neal moved to adjourn. Jarry seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:18P.M.

LW.

**Neal Crites** 

Larry Wiersma

Carl Licopoli